

CHARLES E. HOUGHTALING
CHAIRMAN

COUNTY OF ALBANY
COUNTY LEGISLATURE
112 STATE STREET, ROOM 1114
ALBANY, NEW YORK 12207
(518) 447-7168 – FAX (518) 447-5695
www.albany.county.com

PAUL T. DEVANI CLERK

January 10, 2006

Donald J. Reeb, President McKownville Neighborhood Association 5 Norwood Street McKownville, NY 12203

Dear Members of the McKownville Neighborhood Association,

As we approach the 2006 construction season, we would like to share with you the latest word on the County's Schoolhouse and Russell Roads reconstruction project.

The Public Works Department will be advertising and letting contracts on the project this spring. Construction on Krumkill and Russell Road and relocation of utilities along Schoolhouse Road are scheduled for this year. The Schoolhouse Road construction is scheduled for 2007.

The Department and Vollmer Associates, LLP, the Department's design consultant, are working on final design and right-of-way acquisition, while Vollmer is meeting with six property owners to discuss temporary easements and strip takings. There have been no substantial changes to the design.

As you know, the project is 100% County funded and is estimated to cost \$4.935 million, financed through the issuance of bonds.

Please contact us with further questions.

Sincerely,

Frank J. Commisso, 12th District

130 Cottage Avenue Albany, NY 12203 Mary Lou B. Connolly, 32nd District

110 McKown Road West

Albany, NY 12203